TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES OF ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
JUNE 8, 2016
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Houghton, Spencer, Barr
Absent:  Bretz, Jakubiak
Alternates:  Sumerix (on Board)
Others:  Vey
Audience:  2

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM.  Roll call taken.
2. Continuation of Hearing on ZBA Appeal 2015-04 After Attorney Opinion:  Review of the appeal, to date, given by Houghton, stating that appeal 2015-01 was denied August 12, 2015.  That denial stands and cannot be re-heard.  Second appeal 2015-04 was held over for discussion tonight, after meeting with township attorney for advice on how to proceed.  The applicants informed Zoning Admin Vey they would be unable to attend tonight’s meeting.  The letter received from township attorney dated June 6th was read into the record.  It is a summation of the June 2nd meeting and included his recommendations to the ZBA.  Discussion ensued whether the second application for just the shed was considered enough of a change.  It is agreed that communication to the applicant that the appeal cannot be reconsider is important.  Houghton read into the record a draft letter to the applicants and spouses stating that based on attorney advice the ZBA does not have the authority to rehear the same appeal.  Motion by Spencer to adopt letter drafted by Houghton dated June 9, 2016 and authorize it be sent to the applicants, Supervisor, Zoning Administrator and Planning Commission Chair was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  Houghton will send letter tomorrow. 

Based upon recommendation from attorney, the ZBA also needs to ratify actions taken at the October 27, 2015 meeting, as the meeting was not properly Noticed.  Actions can be ratified as a group or one-by-one.  It was agreed to look at each action (Motion) separately. Motion by Houghton to withdraw Motion by Spencer “that by virtue of the fact...” was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Spencer to withdraw his Motion “to reaffirm commitment of ZBA...” was seconded and passed 5-0. Motion by Keelan to withdraw his Motion “that in the case under discussion tonight...” was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Barr to withdraw his Motion “to support Vey’s decision...” was seconded and passed 5-0. See the Township website for the entire set of these corrected Minutes at torchlaketownship.org. Motion by Houghton to approve the Minutes of October 27, 2015 as corrected is seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Spencer to approve the Minutes of November 11, 2015 as modified was seconded and passed 5-0.

3.  Report from Planning Commission:  As Bretz is absent tonight, from the audience Jim Walworth gave an update on Planning Commission activity of interest to the ZBA.  At next week’s meeting the PC will be looking at a final version of amendments regarding structures, etc. in the front and rear setbacks, as well as holding a Public Hearing on Section 19. 02 B. regarding non-requirements of zoning permits to make minor changes.  Houghton asked where the issue of changes to 2.16 B 3 stands? Walworth responded it had gone to the county, along with 19.02 B, and been returned with no objections.  Legal council recommended a public hearing on the issue.  That Public Hearing will be next Tuesday.

Similarly related, because the County owns property within the 300 foot radius of a zoning variance request in Torch Lake, they had received a notification letter regarding that appeal.  Their response letter dated October 12, 2015 was read into the record, stating they object to the variance, as the storage building was too close to the water.

4. Report from Alan Martel:  Not present

5. Approval of Minutes of June 2, 2016: Not yet available.

6. Miscellaneous Administrative Matters:  Houghton has drawn up a meeting schedule for the remaining 6 months to be posted at the Township.  Keelan announced that he will not be a candidate in November for Chair next year as he will be spending a lot of time away. He feels the Chair needs to be here year round.  He thanked the group for the ability to work so well together.  As for remaining on the Board as a member, the same circumstances apply.  The Board thanked Keelan for his years of service. 

Regarding ZBA forms, Houghton and Spencer are waiting for input from all ZBA members before final copies are created.  A set with Spencer’s suggested changes is available for review, if interested.  The final versions will be ready for the next meeting.

7. Comments/Concerns of the Public/Board:  Spencer pointed out in the Rules of Procedure, it says no hearing on appeals will be held where a previous case involving the same facts, etc. and an opinion of the ZBA has been decided. Also, it states when the applicant fails to appear at a properly scheduled meeting, the chair may entertain a motion to dismiss the case for want of prosecution.  Therefore, it is his understanding that the ZBA has dismissed the variance 2015-04. Correct?  Keelan replies yes, unless the applicant comes back with a change to the original appeal.  Spencer comments that according to Chapter 19, he also believes the property owners need a permit for the shed as it is set on footings. How the ZBA proceeds from here was discussed.  Other issues: the need to have the Zoning Administrator updated on some of the forms used by the previous Zoning Administrator; clarification of the figure used for the high water mark, either DEQ or Army Corps of Engineers.

From the audience, Jerry Kulka commented the ZBA does a good job and for Keelan to stay on.  Walworth commented on an email received from the Tip of the Mitt, who is planning a Public Forum in Elk Rapids in July where they will provide results of work they have been doing with Charlevoix County on septic inspections.  They will be making recommendations to Charlevoix County and are translating that into some Antrim County data.  Torch Lake Township has been asked if interested in partnering with them and all public officials are encouraged to attend.  Walworth will keep us posted.  

8. Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn at 8:54.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk




  

  
